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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

“Continuing To Make A Difference”  

Issue 5                       Check out our NEW Website: http://www.mesquiteclub.com/                       January 2014 

SAVE THE DATE 


JAN 10 
Social: 11 am  - Lunch: Noon 
BOARD POT LUCK  
FUNRAISER (See ad page 2 ) 
 JAN 17  
1 pm  BUSINESS MEETING  
Cleveland Clinic Lou Ruvo  
Center for Brain Health  
(See ad page 2 )                    
    JAN 24 
Social: 11 am  - Lunch: Noon 
COMMUNITY SERVICE 
FUNDRAISER (See ad page 3 ) 
    FEB 7 
1 pm   SILVER TEA  
Mesquite Club  
Anniversary & Service Awards 
    FEB 14 
1 pm  Presentation by Kordella 
Jolivet & Ruthie Stull, Pianist                                                                                
FEB 21 
Social: 11 am  - Lunch: Noon 
WAYS & MEANS FUND-
RAISER (See ad page 3 ) 

 
EVENING  PROGRAMS 


JAN 7-6 pm    
“NEVER AGAIN”; 
A Holocaust  Survivor’s Story 
(See ad page 5 )     
 JAN 21-6 pm  
Social Outing—Downtown 
Container Park (See ad page 5 ) 
FEB 4-6 pm 
Best Friends can be Volun-
teers too; Presentation by 4 E 
Kennels                                                                                                                                                                
FEB 18-6 pm 
Tantalize your Taste Buds; 
Food demonstration with Chef 
Robert  

From the desk of President Barbara….. 
My dear friends, and yes, you have become special friends to me 
over these past months.  We are now looking at a new year.  2014 
has arrived with all the bells and whistles that a Las Vegas New 
Year deserves.  I am amazed at how quickly it appeared on the 
horizon.  As a teenager, I remember my mother telling me “the 

older you get the faster the years fly by.”  I shrugged it off, but it has become a reality.  
I smile as I look forward to this year and all the fun activities that Mesquite Club 
has waiting for you. 
 

January 10 is the annual Board Potluck and “fun-raiser.”   After the hustle and bus-
tle of the holidays you will really enjoy being entertained and wined and dined for a 
mere pittance of $10, (See ad page 2 ).  On January 17, we’ll sit back and listen to 
what the Cleveland Clinic Lou Ruvo Center for Brain Health has in store for us. It is 
a world class institution right here in our very own backyard (See ad page 2 ).  We 
will wind up our January with a “Who Done It” mystery by the Community Service 
committee (See ad page 3 ). 
 

Every month is packed full of entertainment and education.  We have such a wonder-
ful club, great programs, delightful people, delicious food, very nice building, great 
parking, volunteer community service projects and lifetime friendships.  I’ve visited 
a few other organizations in town and I am proud to say I think we have the best to 
offer all around.  We just had a holiday concert by our own women.  We shopped at 
our own holiday craft sale and holiday auction.  We have exceptional talent in this 
club and I am continually impressed with what our ladies can do.  February will 
bring us our club’s anniversary party and our Ways and Means committee has a 
Saks Fifth Avenue Fashion Show and Silent Auction (See ad page 3 ), in the works 
for our delight and shopping pleasure.  Plan your calendars accordingly and don’t 
miss anything.  Bring your girlfriends and neighbors.  They’ll be glad you did. 
 

Our Nominating Committee will be in operation this month.  Be thinking about 
where you’d like to serve.  Be open to stepping out of your comfort zone and accept-
ing a more challenging position.  If you get a call from this committee please give it 
your serious consideration.  They wouldn’t ask if they didn’t think you could do it, 
that’s how I got here and you have all made it so rewarding. 
 

Rummage Sale is soon upon us.  Time to do that Spring Cleaning and pass all your 
extras to the Rummage Sale.  Remember to please box your items and leave at the 
club’s back door.  If you have Christmas decorations you didn’t use this year and are 
willing to part with, give them to the Craft Group.  Now you can see why I smile and 
get excited when I think of the year ahead of us.   
 

Together we will anticipate the pleasures each month brings.   

Happy New Year to one and all!  
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 A	COLLECT	FOR	CLUBWOMEN,	BOARD	FUN	RAISER	

A	COLLECT	FOR	CLUBWOMEN	
	
KEEP	US	0	GOD,	FROM	PETTINESS,	LET	US	BE	LARGE	IN	THOUGHT,	IN	WORD	IN	DEED.	
Matthew	7:12	‐	So	whatever	you	wish	that	men	would	do	to	you,	do	so	to	them.	This	is	the	Golden	Rule	of	the	Bible.	
	
LET	US	BE	DONE	WITH	FAULT	FINDING	AND	LEAVE	OFF	SELF	SEEKING.	
Ephesians	4:31‐32	‐	Let	all	bitterness	and	wrath	and	anger	and	clamor	and	slander	be	put	away	from	you,	with	all	malice,	and	be	kind	to	
one	another,	tenderhearted,	forgiving	one	another,	as	God	forgives	you.	
	
MAY	WE	PUT	AWAY	ALL	PRETENCE,	AND	MEET	EACH	OTHER	FACE	TO	FACE,	WITHOUT	SELF‐PITY	AND	WITHOUT	PREJUDICE.	
Luke	6:43	‐	For	no	good	tree	bears	bad	fruit	nor	again	does	a	bad	tree	bear	good	fruit;	for	each	tree	is	known	by	its	own	fruit.	
	
MAY	WE	NEVER	BE	HASTY	IN	JUDGMENT,	AND	ALWAYS	GENEROUS.	
Matthew	7:	1‐2	‐	Judge	not	that	you	be	not	judged.	For	with	the	judgment	you	pronounce,	you	will	be	judged,	and	the	measure	you	give	
will	be	the	measure	you	get.	
	
LET	US	TAKE	TIME	FOR	ALL	THINGS:	MAKE	US	GROW	CALM,	SERENE,	GENTLE.	
2	Timothy	2:24	‐	And	the	Lord's	servant	must	not	be	quarrelsome,	but	be	kindly	to	everyone,	an	apt	teacher,	forbearing,	correcting	op‐
ponents	with	gentleness.	
	
TEACH	US	TO	PUT	INTO	ACTION	OUR	BETTER	IMPULSES,	STRAIGHTFORWARD	AND	UNAFRAID.	
Ephesians	6:	13‐14	‐	Therefore	take	the	whole	armor	of	God,	that	you	may	be	able	to	withstand	in	the	evil	day,	and	having	done	all,	to	
stand.	Stand	therefore,	having	girded	your	loins	with	truth,	and	having	put	on	the	breastplate	of	righteousness.	
	
GRANT	THAT	WE	MAY	REALIZE	IT	IS	THE	LITTLE	THINGS	THAT	CREATE	DIFFERENCES,	THAT	IN	THE	BIG	THINGS	OF	LIFE,	WE	
ARE	AT	ONE.	
Ephesians	4:2‐5	‐	With	all	lowliness	and	meekness,	with	patience,	forbearing	one	another	in	love,	eager	to	maintain	the	unity	of	the	
spirit	in	the	bond	of	peace.	Therefore	is	the	body	one	spirit,	just	as	you	were	called	to	the	one	hope	that	belongs	to	your	call,	one	Lord,	
one	faith,	one	baptism,	one	God	and	Father	of	us	all.	
	
AND	MAY	WE	STRlVE	TO	TOUCH	AND	TO	KNOW	THE	GREAT	COMMON,	HUMAN	HEART	OF	US	ALL.	AND	0	LORD	GOD,	LET	US	
FORGET	NOT	TO	BE	KIND.	
1	Corinthians	13:4‐5,	13	‐	Love	is	patient	and	kind,	love	is	not	jealous	or	boastful;	it	is	not	arrogant	or	rude.	Love	does	not	insist	on	its	
own	way;	it	is	not	irritable	or	resentful.	So	faith,	hope,	love	abide,	these	three;	but	the	greatest	of	these	is	Love	
	
Mary	Stewart,	April	1904	

Mary Stewart wrote the Collect for Clubwomen based on Biblical scriptures. This explains the scriptures that she chose them 

from. Thank you Joan Doubrava for sharing this with us. Please enjoy.  

BOARD  
POTLUCK  

FUN RAISER 
“Backstage Review”   The Merry Minstrels 

Friday, January 10 
Social: 11am ♦ Lunch: Noon   

$10  
 

Join the board and appointive chairs for an afternoon of   
Music, Food and Games 

 
Complimentary wine will be served 

 

Bring a friend to join the FUN! 

Cleveland Clinic  

Lou Ruvo Center  

for Brain health 

 

Learn about the social services and education programs 
available Free to Caregivers at the Cleveland Clinic Lou 
Ruvo Center for Brain health.  Learn of other resources 
available at the Lou Ruvo Center. 

Complementing excellent medical care and opportuni-
ties to participate in research, our focus on caregivers 
and families affirm that neurocognitive disorders im-
pact not just the patient, but everyone involved in care 
and support.   

Join us on:   

Friday January 17, 1 pm at the Clubhouse. 
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CSI Mesquite 
(Community Service Involvement)  

 

 

 

Date & Time of Crime:  January 24, 2014 

11 am: Social Investigation & Background 
Checks 

Noon: Analysis & Forensic Lunch 

Crime Scene: 702 East St. Louis Avenue 

Victim: Doris French Elementary School 

Motive: Fundraising for Projects 

Penalty/Bail: $25 (includes Lunch)  

Jurisdiction and Investigating Agency:  

Community Service Committee 

 

R.S.V.P. by sending your bail to: 

Nancy Zangle—C/O THE MESQUITE CLUB 

P.O. BOX 95662—LAS VEGAS, NV 89193-5662 

Ladies of Mesquite Club and 
Guests 

You are Cordially Invited 

  

Luncheon Fashion Show 

Tea Room Modeling by Saks Fifth Avenue 

  

Friday, February 21, 2014 

11:00 Social - Noon Lunch 
(Hosted first glass of wine with Lunch) 

  

$50.00 

 Silent Auction 

  

Spanish Trail Country Club 

5050 Spanish Trail Lane Las Vegas, NV  89113 

  

Valet Parking Available 

RSVP: Please by February 15 

Checks to: Nancy Zangle 

C/O The Mesquite Club 

P.O. Box 95662—Las Vegas, NV 89193-5662 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MESQUITE CLUB! 

Silent Auction Items Needed for  
Ways and Means Fund Raiser 

 
Ladies, quality items are needed for the Silent Auc-
tion at our February 21 luncheon.  Please bring to 
Mesquite Club House.  Cathi Poer, will be doing her 
wonderful magic with the Silent Auction, and has 
requested all items no later than, February 15. 
 
Jeanne Greenawalt, Ways and Means Chair 

Mesquite Club Fine Arts Day 

March 7, 2014 

Art as  
History 
 
Mark your 
Calendar! 
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 MESQUITE CLUB AMONG SESQUICENTENNIAL ELITE, CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

by Mary Gafford 
 
An important date to put on your calendar is 
Sunday, April 6, 2014. From 2 till 5pm at 702 
East St. Louis, in the historic Mesquite Club. An 
official SESQUICENTENNIAL 
EVENT spotlighting literature and art of Nevad-
ans is to transpire. Mesquite Club President Bar-
bara Lacy is opening up the Mesquite Club 
Building, a private building of historical signifi-

cance in its own right. Guests will be impressed by the wall pictorial 
history of the ladies who presided over the oldest women's civic or-
ganization in Clark County. This club is 103 years old! 
 
Major watercolor artist and teacher Mary Shaw is a presenter. 
She will display watercolor paintings by her art students and by her-
self. Some will be for sale. Nevada will be the theme of the art show.. 
 
A number of Nevada writers will be sharing their books at this event. 
They will be presenting their books and you will have the opportu-
nity to purchase from the authors themselves. Dr. Linda Miller, 
noted for her portrayal of Helen J. Stewart, is attending in that at-
tire,.  yet she has promised to dismiss herself from that persona long 
enough to promote her book LAS VEGAS. She proudly boasts that 
she is donating a portion of all sales of this book to Clark County's 
historic Mormon Fort, location of the Stewart Ranch and home of 
the Helen J. Stewart statue. 
 
Dr. Mchael Green, award winning CSN history professor, is another 
great draw. Wherever he speaks he makes Nevada history come to 
life. He is to offer an intimate preview of his Nevada history text 
which is to be published in 2014. 
 
Patty Cafferata, established Nevada writer who resides in Reno, is to 
share her latest book GOLDFIELD with attendees. A former state 
assemblywoman, she has published books on Reno and has au-
thored articles about her mother, Congresswoman Barbara Vucano-
vich. 
 
ASPHALT MEMORIES by Heritage Museum Curator Mark Hall-
Patton is a favorite! He is going to share insights on the origins of 
numerous street names within Clark County. This book digs up the 
history surrounding many streets and avenues and unusual twists and 
turns. 
 
Also available for sale, SKIRTS THAT SWEPT THE DESERT 
FLOOR and STEADFAST SISTERS OF THE SILVER STATE! 
These books each hold biographies of 100 Nevada women who con-
tributed to its history. Past state president of Nevada Women's His-
tory Project and current Mesquite Club member Joan LeMere will 
be here to answer your questions about these matrons of our past. 
 
Something for our suspense lovers. Long-time Nevadan Nancy San-
sone will share with us her novel, CALLING HER NAME with its 
Las Vegas setting. Nancy also has a sequel in their works that she 
will tempt us with. 
 
Who knows? There just might be other surprises at this April 6, 
2014 event. You are invited to partake of light refreshments provided 
in part by Southern Nevada Women's History Project President 
Nancy Zangl, another Mesquite Club member, enjoy the watercolors 
and visit with the authors. Behold the Sesquicentennial offerings and 
learn more about NEVADA history and its people! 

Holiday Luncheon 
 

The Mesquite Club celebrated 
the holidays at Cili Restaurant 
at Bali Hai Golf Club. We were 
out on the enclosed patio and 
had a fabulous view of the Golf 
Course.   

As ladies streamed in we were 
greeted by Sue Churchill and Cathi Poer.  

The tables were elegantly deco-
rated and the atmosphere was fes-
tive with the chatter of season 
greetings and friendly hugs. Dur-
ing out lunch we were serenaded 
by The Bella Boz Singers from Las 
Vegas Academy. They treated us 
to wonderful holiday songs. 

During the dessert course we had our raffle of craft items. 
As we all exited, you could hear the wishes of Merry 
Christmas, Happy Holidays, and Season’s Greetings. No 
matter how you say it, have a happy and safe holiday and 
we look forward to seeing you in 2014! 
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EVENING: CHAIR LETTER; EVENING EVENTS 

Dear Evening Angels, 
I hope you are enjoying the Holidays with your family and friends. As we say goodbye to 2013, we can 
look forward to an exciting New Year at the Mesquite Club!   
 
Thank you to Joyce Carr and Marilyn Freeman, our Social Chairs, for a wonderful Holiday Party De-

cember 10, at Olive Garden on Decatur.  There was lots of merriment and comradery.  I’m 
so sorry if you missed it.  One of the highlights of the evening was the presentation of the 
Holiday Craft Auction Donation Check to Barbara Chambers of Paralympics'  LV.  You 
should have seen Barbara’s face when we gave her the Big Check for $10,288.54!  She was 
truly shocked and amazed.  Her reaction caused more than a few tears in the room.  Bar-
bara also presented us with a framed photo collage of the handicapped kids involved in 
their sports with a Thank You to the Mesquite Club.  I again want to thank all of our hard-
working Evening Members who put on the spectacular “Holiday Magic” fundraiser in No-
vember.  It also resulted in a donation of $3000 to our Scholarship Fund!   
 
We selected our meals from a special menu, enjoyed the fresh green salad, garlic bread sticks, ice cream for dessert and of 
course a few libations.   To add to the excitement, we had an optional gift exchange.  It was fun to see some members trying 
to hide their gift, so no one would “steal” it.  Thanks to Joyce and Marilyn for our favors, too.  Celebrating with friends really 
puts you in the Holiday spirit. 
 
In January at our first meeting, Tuesday January 7, 2014,  we will have a special program.  Stephen Nasser, author of “My 
Brother’s Voice,” will tell us about a Holocaust survivor’s story.  Some of our daytime members and Green Valley club mem-
bers have expressed interest in attending this meeting.  It would help us to plan the evening meal and seating, if our guests 
would RSVP to me (Judy Stebbins 259-6459). This will be an educational and emotional event.   
 
The Social Chairs are planning an outing for us on January 21, 2014.  Have you heard about the new Container Park shop-
ping area downtown?? We will be exploring this attraction including several options for dinner and comparing notes from 
our experiences.  More information will follow at our next meeting. (www.downtowncontainerpark.com) Please save the date 
also for our next Ways and Means fundraiser – SATURDAY night March 1, 2014 – which will be a Fabulous Fifty’s Party.  
Maybe we should start practicing the twist, dusting off our saddle shoes and getting the poodle skirt out of mothballs!  Lots 
of fun, entertainment and good food are planned.   
 

REMEMBER MAKE A DIFFERENCE WHENEVER, WHEREVER AND HOWEVER YOU CAN. 
HAPPY, HEALTHY NEW YEAR TO ALL OF OUR EVENING MESQUITE FRIENDS (ANGELS IN DISGUISE)! 

 

Judy Stebbins, Chair of Evening Mesquite   259-6459 

cell 575-7322//email judystebbins@earthlink.net 
Evening Meeting 

 Tuesday, January 7, 2014 

 6 pm 

Stephen Nasser, Author 

My Brother’s Voice 

“NEVER AGAIN” 

How a Young Hungarian Boy survived 
the Holocaust—A True Story 

This will be a compelling evening 

Bring a friend! 

Evening Social Outing  -  January 21, 2014  -  6 pm  
 

Downtown Container Park 
707 Fremont Street, Las Vegas, NV 89101  

Shopping and Dining 
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BIRTHDAYS 

Mary	Gafford	01/04		
Susan	Laws	01/08	
Karen	Ziegler	01/08	
Judy	Bolander	01/11	

Marianne	Kenney	01/11	
Pat	Garcia	01/13	

Mollie	Murphy	01/13	
Lois	Freeman	01/16	

Bonnie	Crawford	01/17	
Tai	Gregory	01/18	

Hollis	Nieto	01/20	 	 	 Colleen	Haycock	01/22	
Saroj	Dhodapkar	01/25		 	 Linda	Cozine	01/25	

Sandra	Ackerman	01/26	

BIRTHDAYS, WE CARE, CREDIT CARDS, SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 

We send out healing thoughts and prayers to:  
 Toni Babbish - rotator cuff surgery 
 Joan Powell - recent hospital visit with stomach issues 
 Beth More - broken ankle 
 Alice Black’s husband, Don passed away December 15.  A 

Memorial Service will be held in the spring when all the 
family can gather.  

  
On a happy note - it was great to see Joan Berry and  
Sara Southard back in our midst! 
 
Doris Wartman should be back in her home now recovering 
from her latest surgery. 
 
Marilyn Essex is still recovering.  
 
I’d like to take this opportunity to thank the wonderful photog-
raphers that covered for me at the Christmas luncheon.  The 
photos are fantastic.  Not sure how I did it but I have a bro-
ken ankle which will require wearing  a bootie from toe to 
knee for 4 to 6 weeks.  Worse than that, it’s my right one so 
as Blanche Du Boise said in Streetcar Named Desire, “I’ll have 
to rely on the kindness of strangers”.   
Thanks again, Beth More 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to our 
members and their loved ones in         
difficult times. We also congratulate 
member’s very special occasions.  

  We 

Care 

•TONY YILMAZ• 

All your home improvement and handyman needs 

(Painting, wood floor, crown molding, baseboards, electrical, plumbing) 

NO JOB TOO SMALL      *         FREE ESTIMATE 

Licensed & Insured NV-R60-04368-1-164264 

 588-0057 
tony224691@gmail.com 

MESQUITE CLUB MEMBERS 20% OFF 

CREDIT OR DEBIT CARDS 

The Mesquite Club is  accepting 

credit cards. You may now pay for 

meetings and purchases with your 

credit or debit card. 
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MESQUITE BUSINESS 

Tea Duty Reminder 
 
Ladies, the one requirement we all have as 
members is our duty to serve on one tea 
committee each year. If you are assigned to 
a committee and find you cannot serve, you 
are asked to pay $25 to be excused.  
 
However, your obligation does not end with your checkbook. 
You are also asked to find someone else to serve in your 
place as your "Angel." You may be able to find someone to 
switch dates with you and then you would not need to pay 
the $25.00.  
 
As the Collect reminds us, "Let us forget not to be kind", and 
the Tea Chairmen need your kindness! Thanks. 
 

Cathi Poer, 1st Vice President, Hospitality Chairman 

BOXES...BOXES… 

BOXES....     

Tony is looking for boxes in 
order to store Rummage 
Sale items - you can drop 
off boxes anytime you are 
at the Clubhouse. 

Thank you!! 

The Rummage Sale will 
be here before we know 
it.  

Mark your calendars for  

Combined  

Day and Evening event 

March 21 thru 23, 2014 

Joan Doubrava is re-
questing - that if you 
have any JEWELRY 
ITEMS that you are go-
ing to donate .... please 

bring them to the Clubhouse sooner (than later) - especially 
if some 'repair' work is needed! 

Your donations are greatly appreciated! 

Ilene Baker and Pat Garcia, Co-Chairs 

CCSD Community & Government Relations  

School-Community Partnership Program 

Celebrating 30 Years – Annual Recognition Breakfast 

December 12, 2013 MGM Grand Conference Center 

 

The School-Community Partnership program invited The 
Mesquite Club as well as many other organizations and 
businesses to be recognized for their commitment to improv-
ing the educational experience in our community.  

During the buffet breakfast we were entertained by the 
Foothill High School Chamber Ensemble. Lisa Brown of the 
Advisory Council welcomed us, and the Canyon Springs 
High School Air Force JROTC presented the colors. The 
pledge of Allegiance was led by an adorable kindergarten 
student, and K.O.’s Men in Black Chorus treated us to the 
“Star Spangles Banner.”   

The emcees of the morning were Sandy Miller and Tom 
Warden of the Advisory Council. Awards were given for 5, 
10, 20 and 30 years of participation in the program. The Su-
perintendent of Schools, Pat Skorkowsky offered remarks of 
gratitude for the support of all present. 

 

Awards were presented to local and national businesses as 
well as to many Las Vegas residents that have offered their 
time and money to help the children in Clark County School 
District. The men in Black serenaded us with “Barbara 
Ann.” We were dismissed with a farewell from Beverly Ma-
son Director of the program.  I was proud to represent The 
Mesquite Club for our dedication to Doris French School. 

Cherie Lee Williams, Mesquiter Editor 

Canyon Springs High School Air Force JROTC; K.O.’s Men in 
Black Chorus; Superintendent of Schools, Pat Skorkowsky;  
Foothill High School Chamber Ensemble 
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$ MESQUITE CLUB FINANCIAL STATEMENT $ 

Balance ending, November 30, 2013 

B/A CD, 10/31/2013                                  36,751.68 

Interest Paid for Nov. 2013                                  .17 

Total CD Nov. 30, 2013                            36,751.85 

B/A Checking 11/01/2013                         82,008.35 

Deposits for Nov.                                      21,708.19 

Total                                                        103,716.54 

Less Nov. Expenses                                 13,113.73 

Balance checking acct. 11/30/2013          90,062.81 

B/A CD                                                      36,751.85 

B/A checking                                             90,062.81 

Total in bank accounts 11/30/2013         126,814.66 

Bank account totals                                 126,814.66 

Less Designated Funds                            53,494.49 

General Operating Fund 11/30/2013        73,320.17 

Designated Funds 

Choir                                                          1,209.94 

Community Service, Day                                    .00 

Community Service, Eve.                        13,717.08 

Crafts                                                         3,658.38 

Doris French Elementary School                  807.00 

Landscaping                                               1,850.00 

Maintenance Reserve                              15,000.00 

Membership Drive                                         -81.56 

Memorial Fund                                           7,072.00 

We Care                                                        261.65 

Peggy Casey Fund for Clubhouse           10,000.00 

Total Designated Funds 11/30/2013        53,494.49 

Respectfully submitted  

Sue Churchill, Treasurer  

BOARD BRIEFS, CLUB FINANCIALS, 

The meeting of the Mesquite Club Executive 
Board was called to order by President Barbara 
Lacy at 10:05 am. 
 

 Henri Hale - Evening members changed to 48 from 49.  Total 
membership is 168 not 169. This change is due to Christine 
Cedeno not paying her dues.  Please delete her from your mem-
bership book. 

 

 An Employee debit card is being investigated for Tony 
for supply purposes.  A motion was made by Joan Pow-
ell seconded by Phyllis Hendrickson to update our bank 
accounts as per Bank of America’s suggestions and to 
obtain a debit card for Tony to make purchases for sup-
plies we can set a limit.  Motion carried. 

 A motion was made by Cathi Poer and seconded by 
Nancy Zangle that we put $500 in the account for the 
maintenance person/Tony’s debit account.  Motion Car-
ried. 

 Water costs have increased. The bills are being moni-
tored. 

 Concrete work will be completed this month at a cost of 
approx. $1400. 

 Backstage Shelving will be improved to have doors 
paid for by the craft group. 

 The pantry will be updated to include rolling racks 
along with additional plastic tablecloth containers. 

 The thermostat issue was addressed by A1. 

 Jeannie Greenawalt is paying for the chair railing 
Tony will install this in December. 

 January 10th is the Board Potluck luncheon - Discus-
sion was held regarding cancelling or the cost.  Sally 
made a motion that $10 be charged for the luncheon 

BOARD BRIEFS 

 

Sheraton Wild Horse  

Pass Resort & Spa 

Chandler, Arizona 

June 21-24, 2014 
 

Registration: Online registration will open in late February. 

Engagement Opportunities: Information regarding speaking 
and workshop opportunities, sponsorships, exhibiting, and pro-
gram advertising is forthcoming. Contact GFWC at 800-443-
GFWC (4392) or Convention@GFWC.org to learn more. 



2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7    Board  
Meeting 
 
Evening: 
“Never Again” 
See ad, page 5 

 

8 
Watercolor  

10 am 
Poker 12 noon 

9 10   Board FUN 

Raiser: 
11 am Social 
Noon Lunch 
See ad, page 2 

11 

12 13 14 15 
Watercolor  

10 am 
Poker 12 noon 

16 17   Business 
Meeting: 
Cleveland 
Clinic 
See ad, page 2 

18 

19 20 21  

Evening:  

Social Outing 
See ad, page 5 

22 
Watercolor  

10 am 
Poker 12 noon 

23 24  
Community 
Service 
Luncheon 
See ad, page 3 

25 

26 27 28 29 
Watercolor  

10 am 
Poker 12 noon 

30 31  

 



Check out our NEW Website! 

http://www.mesquiteclub.com/ 

PLEASE  NOTE! 

THE NEXT DEADLINE IS JANUARY 15 

FOR THE FEBRUARY ISSUE 

DON’T WAIT ‘TIL IT’S TOO LATE! 

Vol. 5  Issue  JANUARY 2014 

This newsletter is published 10 times annually for 
members of the Mesquite Club, Inc. 

 

Articles may be faxed to 441-0307,  

emailed to cherieleewilliams@earthlink.net, 
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I have attached a photo presentation of our Holiday Events,  

please enjoy. 

 
NOTE FROM THE EDITOR: 

Welcome to the New Year.  

I hope that you had a wonderful and safe holiday.  We have an 

exciting year coming up. Please bring a friend to share the ex‐

perience. I am so proud to be a member of The Mesquite Club 

and I tell everyone that I can about it. People’s lives are very 

busy these days and it may be more challenging to convince 

people to come, but if you can get them to come once, the 

warmth of the women in the club can help them to join our fold. 

So, this is a reminder to please always greet guests and engage 

them. We want them to feel the love and friendships that our 

club generates.  

The new Bylaws book is available, If you have not received 

yours, nest time that you are at the Clubhouse, please be sure 

to pick it up. I also urge you all to read it. So that you will under‐

stand what your membership entails and what is expected of 

you as a Mesquite Club member.   

Happy New Year and I look forward to seeing you at a meeting 

soon.  


